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WHEW… 

Weekend #14 – Men’s has come and 
gone…thanks to Andy Yount and Clarence 
Schaeg and their Super Team for a terrific 
weekend!  WOW! 

Weekend #14 – Men’s Weekenders 
included Darwin Kraus, Dan Schumacher, 
Craig Selbert, Terry Weis, John Whitelock 
and Silas Whitener.  Yeah for the six new 
men added to the River’s Edge Via de Cristo 
Community! 

Spring 2010 has come and gone…my 
goodness, where does time go!! 

Summer 2010 is here!!  And, it’s hot!!  Be 
careful in the heat.  
What are you doing this summer to keep 
REVDC in focus?  Are you in a Reunion 
Group?  Invite someone new to join your 
Reunion Group.  Don’t let the summer heat 
melt your enthusiasm for our Community. 
Have a fabulous summer…enjoy your 
family and friends…take a walk… 
BBQ…keep smiling…visit someone who 
could use a hug…pray for those in 
community who need a prayer. 

Fall 2010 isn’t far away.  Weekend #15 – 
Women’s will be November 4-7.  It’s not 
too early to begin thinking about being on 
Team…and who you can invite to attend the 
weekend. 

 
   

     2010 Calendar… 
September 12 – Ultreya, Hilltop Manor, Eureka, 
MO.  Food for Fellowship:  A-J Main Dish, K-S 
Salad, T-Z Dessert. 

October 17 – Ultreya, Zion, Ferguson, MO.  
Food for Fellowship:  A-J Salad, K-S Dessert, 
T-Z Main Dish. 

November 4-7 – Weekend #15 – Women’s – 
at All God’s Children Camp, High Ridge, 
MO.   *** NOTE CHANGE *** 

November 21 – Ultreya, Hilltop Manor, Eureka, 
MO.  Food for Fellowship:  A-J Dessert, K-S 
Main Dish, T-Z  Salad.  

☺ ☺  ☺  ☺  ☺ 
2011 Calendar… 

January 16 – Ultreya, Zion, Ferguson, MO.  
Food for Fellowship:  A-J Main Dish, K-S 

Salad, T-Z Dessert. 
 

We are all lighthouses shining out across a 
thousand tomorrows.  We are all beacons of 
hope, drawing strength from one another. 
   Annie Roberts 

 
 
 



   

 
Prayer Requests 

When you have a prayer request, you may 
now send it to Valerie Parker, our 
Communications Director.  Her email is 
dashdixie7747@sbcglobal.net.   

 
 ☺  ☺  ☺  ☺  ☺ 

CHANGE FOR THE 
WOMEN’S WEEKEND… 

November 4-7, 2010 
All God’s Children Camp 

will be the new location. 

The camp is located at 

5919 Antire Road 

High Ridge, MO 63049 

The facility is about three years old, state of the 
art.  The building is in the shape of a cross, very 
cool.  Completely handicap accessible, YEAH!  
This is a very exciting move, an adjustment to 
be sure, but exciting!  The cost is $150 per 
person for the weekend.  All God’s Children 
Camp is working on their website; I’ll forward 
the address when available.  Right now, mark 
the change of date and place on your calendar! 

                ☺  ☺  ☺  ☺  ☺ 

 

 

Rectora for Weekend #15 
is Announced… 

Penny Kammeier has accepted the Rectora 
position for Weekend #15.  Mark your calendars 
for November 4-7.  Penny will be assembling 
Team this summer.  How would you like to 
help?  Call Penny at home 314-524-7319 or cell 
314-229-9744. 

 

 

******************* 

Carry on “The Attitude of Gratitude” 
Via de Cristo’s purpose and focus remains the 
same as that of the Cursillos of the 1940s in 
Spain:  To bring every one who has participated 
into a closer, more meaningful, personal 
relationship with our brother Jesus Christ and 
for each one to bear witness to Christ in his/her 
daily environments. 

Servanthood is the mark of a leader.  Jesus 
prepared his disciples by washing their feet with 
these words, “You call me your teacher and 
Lord, and you should, because that is who I am.  
And if your Lord and teacher has washed your 
feet, you should do the same for each other”  
(John 13:13-14).  Jesus, “though He was in the 
form of God, did not count equality with God a 
thing to be grasped, but emptied Himself, taking 
the form of servant”  (Philippians 2:6-7).  We 
can express that Jesus is Lord of our lives by the 
way in which we serve others. 

When we have “The Attitude of Gratitude,” we 
display leadership and loving concern – not 
dominion or glory-seeking.  Why do each of us 
serve?  For Jesus’ sake!  Pick up someone’s 
plate or someone’s spirit…for Jesus’ sake.  Be 
liberal with your time, energy, and ideas…for 
Jesus’ sake.  Serve one another…for Jesus’ 
sake. 

******************** 

 

Ultreya… 
The next Ultreya will be  
 Sunday, September 12  

 


